Chair Report September 4, 2019 Meeting

Welcome to the Chair Report! After each FHS Building Committee meeting, I will compose and distribute a concise summary of the meeting to keep everyone informed and up to date. The Chair Report is a communication tool that was recommended by the FHS Facility and Financial Ad Hoc Committee. Please visit the <u>Town website</u> for committee and subcommittee information, minutes, and agendas. A <u>comment</u> form is also available on the website if you have questions, comments, or suggestions for the committee.

- Meg Guerrera, Chair

Meeting Highlights:

- The FHS Building Committee interviewed the following two firms:
 - Quisenberry Arcari Malik Architecture (QA+M)
 - TSKP Studio
- The FHS Building Committee voted to select QA+M and TSKP Studio as finalists for architectural services contingent on:
 - 1. Town Council appropriation of funds at their September 10th meeting; and
 - 2. a due diligence reference and background check.
- The FHS Building Committee voted to authorize the Site Evaluation Subcommittee to determine whether or not to keep Option #4 (Westwoods Golfcourse) in the scope of services for the conceptual design phase, contingent on an upcoming meeting with the State of CT.
- The next FHS Building Committee is scheduled for Wednesday, September 18th at 7:00 P.M.